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Agricultural Marketing Service, USDA § 205.206 

the National List of synthetic sub-
stances allowed for use in organic crop 
production; 

(2) Sewage sludge (biosolids) as de-
fined in 40 CFR part 503; and (3) Burn-
ing as a means of disposal for crop resi-
dues produced on the operation: Except, 
That, burning may be used to suppress 
the spread of disease or to stimulate 
seed germination. 

§ 205.204 Seeds and planting stock 
practice standard. 

(a) The producer must use organi-
cally grown seeds, annual seedlings, 
and planting stock: Except, That, 

(1) Nonorganically produced, un-
treated seeds and planting stock may 
be used to produce an organic crop 
when an equivalent organically pro-
duced variety is not commercially 
available: Except, That, organically 
produced seed must be used for the pro-
duction of edible sprouts; 

(2) Nonorganically produced seeds 
and planting stock that have been 
treated with a substance included on 
the National List of synthetic sub-
stances allowed for use in organic crop 
production may be used to produce an 
organic crop when an equivalent or-
ganically produced or untreated vari-
ety is not commercially available; 

(3) Nonorganically produced annual 
seedlings may be used to produce an or-
ganic crop when a temporary variance 
has been granted in accordance with 
§ 205.290(a)(2); 

(4) Nonorganically produced planting 
stock to be used to produce a perennial 
crop may be sold, labeled, or rep-
resented as organically produced only 
after the planting stock has been main-
tained under a system of organic man-
agement for a period of no less than 1 
year; and 

(5) Seeds, annual seedlings, and 
planting stock treated with prohibited 
substances may be used to produce an 
organic crop when the application of 
the materials is a requirement of Fed-
eral or State phytosanitary regula-
tions. 

(b) [Reserved] 

§ 205.205 Crop rotation practice stand-
ard. 

The producer must implement a crop 
rotation including but not limited to 

sod, cover crops, green manure crops, 
and catch crops that provide the fol-
lowing functions that are applicable to 
the operation: 

(a) Maintain or improve soil organic 
matter content; 

(b) Provide for pest management in 
annual and perennial crops; 

(c) Manage deficient or excess plant 
nutrients; and 

(d) Provide erosion control. 

§ 205.206 Crop pest, weed, and disease 
management practice standard. 

(a) The producer must use manage-
ment practices to prevent crop pests, 
weeds, and diseases including but not 
limited to: 

(1) Crop rotation and soil and crop 
nutrient management practices, as pro-
vided for in §§ 205.203 and 205.205; 

(2) Sanitation measures to remove 
disease vectors, weed seeds, and habi-
tat for pest organisms; and 

(3) Cultural practices that enhance 
crop health, including selection of 
plant species and varieties with regard 
to suitability to site-specific condi-
tions and resistance to prevalent pests, 
weeds, and diseases. 

(b) Pest problems may be controlled 
through mechanical or physical meth-
ods including but not limited to: 

(1) Augmentation or introduction of 
predators or parasites of the pest spe-
cies; 

(2) Development of habitat for nat-
ural enemies of pests; 

(3) Nonsynthetic controls such as 
lures, traps, and repellents. 

(c) Weed problems may be controlled 
through: 

(1) Mulching with fully biodegradable 
materials; 

(2) Mowing; 
(3) Livestock grazing; 
(4) Hand weeding and mechanical cul-

tivation; 
(5) Flame, heat, or electrical means; 

or 
(6) Plastic or other synthetic 

mulches: Provided, That, they are re-
moved from the field at the end of the 
growing or harvest season. 

(d) Disease problems may be con-
trolled through: 

(1) Management practices which sup-
press the spread of disease organisms; 
or 
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